TOWN OF MEDWAY

OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE

155 Village Street, 

Medway, MA 02053

MINUTES

Meeting held on March 25, 2008

Present:   Patrick Mchallam, Glenn Murphy, Dawn Rice-Norton, John Schroeder, Jim Wickis, Tina Wright

The meeting was called to order at 7:07pm.

There was no public comment.

The minutes of the meeting on February 26, 2008, were reviewed, corrected and approved. 

Proposal to CPC for Open Space Plan Funding.  John Schroeder reported that the CPC approved funding for PGC Associates to develop a current Open Space Plan.
Open Space Committee website. Patrick McHallam reported on the considerable progress being made on the website. This is accessed through TownofMedway.org. The site now contains links to other relevant websites, meeting minutes, Committee members, and modules for mission overview, announcements, and upcoming meetings.  There is also capacity for emails to be sent to the Committee. There was discussion of adding photographs and a mailing list to the site. Patrick will continue to modify the site in response to Committee suggestions. 

Overview statement. Dawn Rice-Norton will develop a statement that will represent the Committee’s mission.

Open Space Plan Goals Review.  Tina Wright presented a review of previous plans and accomplishments, and outlined the critical issues. There is a clear need for development of both goals and objectives, and she gave examples of these. As a result, Committee members will statements of goals for discussion and approval at the next meeting.

Water Resource Protection.  Patrick McHallam presented an overview of state and federal guidelines. He described the Medway aquifers, which included the Chicken Brook area. This will be used in the identification of priority parcels.

Requirements for Development within the Resource Area of a Perennial Stream.  Glenn Murphy explained the basic elements of protection of riparian areas under state laws and their local implementation. This will have direct bearing on the land acquisition and management efforts of the OSC.

A motion to adjourn was made by Dawn Rice-Norton and seconded by Patrick McHallam, all voted in favor. A motion to move to executive session was made by Dawn Rice-Norton and seconded by Tina Wright and all voted in favor. The open meeting was adjourned at 9:48pm, and the Committee moved into executive session.

Submitted by Jim Wickis, Clerk
